Physical Environment & Safety Implementation Group Minutes

16th January 2007 9:30AM Forum House

Present: 
Jon Ekwubiri 

(South Yorkshire Police)


Andy Godson 
(Sheffield City Council)


Glyn Hitchen 
(Sheffield Homes)



Angela Prime
(Sheffield City Council)


David Ransom 
(BNDfC/People United Against Crime)


John Shillito 

(South Yorkshire Police)


Garry Smith

(Green City Action)



Jonathan Sparks 
(Mediation Sheffield)





Marianne Thurman 
(Ellesmere Children’s Centre)

Bill Tomson

(BNDfC)

Val Wagg 

(BNDfC) (minutes)
John Whitely

(Sheffield City Council)







	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.Welcome/ introductions
	Those present were welcomed by BT and a round of introductions followed.
	

	2. Introduction of new Regen Manager, Bill Tomson
	Bill can be contacted on billtomson@bndfc.co.uk or 2920395 or 07852191918.
	

	3. Previous minutes
	The minutes were approved as a true record.
	

	4. Matters arising
	VW will find out what happens in the event of a tied discussion.
BT will request that meeting minutes be available on the internet.

BT will suggest that “collaboration between priority areas” should be standard agenda items for all priority areas.

VW will ensure Jackie Stockley, tenants & residents officer, is contacted about upcoming resident forums.

VW will send out future meeting dates.
	VW
BT
BT

VW

VW

	5. Update by project managers
	Environmental Maintenance (Angela Prime)
The project ends March 2007.  It should have ended earlier but has been reprofiled.  Currently the project is looking to ensure that standards in the area do not deteriorate when the project ends.  

A full report on the education aspect of the project is available and will be circulated.

Security Grants (David Ransom)

The grants scheme is due to end March 2007.  There is £27000 left to distribute and four applications are currently under consideration.  If anybody knows any vol/com, private business or organisation that needs additional security, please get in touch with People United Against Crime on 2758688.  The project is currently planning a marketing campaign.
Transport Strategy/Public Realm (Andy Godson)

One of the main activities of the Transport Strategy project is traffic calming on Grimesthorpe Road.  This should be finished around April.  In March, work on Ellesmere Road traffic calming should begin.  Local residents and shops have been consulted.
The revamp of the area around Vestry Hall is an ongoing consideration of the public realm project.  The project wishes to improve accessibility in the area and would like help identifying small improvements needed like dropped kerbs.  Suggestions are welcome regarding locations for improvements and people or groups who may have ideas.
Antisocial Behaviour (Jon Sparks)

A bid for continued funding for this project has been submitted to BNDfC and will go to board at the end of January.  The ASB project includes two types of mediation: neighbour mediation and community cohesion mediation.  Community mediation is a new concept for which there is a real need.  Conflict often occurs through lack of understanding and communication; community mediators aim to improve these.  They represent the interests of the whole community.  If anyone is aware of tensions within Burngreave (between formal or informal groups) please contact MESH via mesh@mediationsheffield.org.uk or 0114 2412771.
New Deal Police Team (Jon Ekwubiri)  
Effort is being put into reducing the tension in the area surrounding last year’s murder.  This involves PCSOs, leaflets and Operation Gulliver.  Operation Gulliver took place over forty days and forty nights and resulted in 96 arrests.  Eight vehicles, two samurai swords, knives, a loaded gun and £40000 of goods were recovered.
Because of incidents involving the Gower Arms, their license has been taken to the licensing magistrate.  The outcome of this is that they must employ door staff between 9pm and 1am, no off sales are allowed and CCTV must be installed.  The 30+ bar must also now have door staff.  Ladbrokes now have door staff, searches, no smoking, posters in five different languages, improved CCTV and crack radio.  Additionally there have been ten burglaries in the last two weeks.
Smartwater (John Shillito)

In the last three months, 600-700 kits have been issued.  This is due to the relaunch of the projects and the work of the Community Wardens.  The Burngreave Bonfire event in particular issued over 100 kits in three hours.  It was suggested that a target-hardening engineer should go with the wardens when they deliver Smartwater kits.  GH mentioned that a previous project did this, but if burglaries are increasing then it is worth repeating.  JS and BT will discuss this.
Community Wardens (Glyn Hitchen)

The project is currently waiting for a decision on continuation of its funding.  The new proposal (due to go to board at the end of January) has several changes including better milestones and outputs.
Ellesmere Play Area (Marianne Thurman)
The play area has been completed, and funding has continued for maintenance.  Prior to Christmas, needle covers were often found in the play area and the New Deal Police Team was informed.  Green City Action has cut back bushes outside the play area and since then the needles have not been a problem.
CCTV (John Whitely)

BNDfC funding for the cameras ends March 31st 2007, and the council will take over funding.  There are five cameras in the area.  The CCTV project has begun to produce statistics of incidents filmed in the area and given to the police.  They are all stored for a certain length of time.  The police can phone the CCTV control room to move the cameras to point at ongoing incidents.  JW will look into allowing the Community Wardens to do the same.  JE would like two radios on different channels in the CCTV control room so that the police can get in touch with the control room straight away.  
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	6. Presentation from Deliver It Green (Garry Smith)
	GS gave the background to the project and highlighted the fact that it is about delivery.  Green areas were residents were less verbal were getting no investment.  GCA decided to work in these areas and broke the mould of trying to get people to meetings and instead went out to the areas and met the residents.
At Nottingham Cliff GCA hacked away brambles and removed rubbish.  They are currently working with residents to improve their gardens.  GCA is also working in partnership with Sheffield Homes, Parks & Countryside and Streetforce to bring green spaces into community ownership.  

GCA has begun work on Ella Road and as an independent, charitable organisation is able to broker the demands of the community.  They want to activate the green space and show results.  Ella Road has been much improved and there is now a “Friends of Ella Road” group, which GCA is helping to apply for further funding for the area.  

GCA provides a residents’ advice and consultancy group.  There can be cultural reasons why residents need support to improve their gardens (e.g. not used to climate, nomadic).  GCA is will be running two modules underpinning resident learning needs regarding gardening.
There has been a recent push on hanging baskets, concentrating on clusters around green spaces.  GCA want residents to take part in improving their green spaces and apply for further funding themselves as this results in less vandalism and helps them to take ownership.  It is hoped that Burngreave will be able to enter the Yorkshire In Bloom contest.  
On Maxwell Road, since the work of GCA, there has been reduced crime and an increased feeling of safety, as the bushes present there previously were a haven for drug dealers and burglars.  
	

	7. Presentation from Transport Strategy / Public Realm (Andy Godson)
	Transport Strategy

Burngreave has the lowest car ownership in the city.  94 suggestions on the transport strategy went to BNDfC including the work of Streetforce e.g. additional lighting, individual bus service from SYPTE, improvements on accident hotspots like pedestrian crossings and traffic signals.  There will be redevelopment to the footpath, road and parking for Spital Hill.  A seating area and Sunday market may be incorporated.  A balance is needed between being pedestrian friendly and encouraging passing trade.  The future and sustainability of the road system need to be considered especially with the new supermarket on Spital Hill.
Public Realm

The public realm project is community led and though it is at final consultation stage, it is still open to improvements.  It must be ensured that everything is usable and safe.  Work will be started at the end of the year and the final draft will be completed in around six months.  The design team will speak to the CCTV project about new cameras, as these will require additional funding.  AG will also consult GCA regarding developments to Ellesmere Green.  When making decisions it is important to consult all possible partners and agencies who own land, as maintenance needs to be considered.  The project is overseen by Maria Duffy from Sheffield City Council.
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	8. Areas for collaboration
	· Britain In Bloom competition
· CCTV project with police and community wardens

· Public realm consultations

· GCA could take Smartwater kits on consultations and put on their fliers.

· GCA can work with the police to “design out crime”.  They can look at wider issues of crime reduction e.g. definable perimeters and fencing for opened up areas.  Sheffield Homes have provided fencing for Maxwell St, Buckingham St and Ellesmere St.

· All can get in touch with MESH if needed via mesh@mediationsheffield.org.uk or 0114 2412771.
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	9. Suggestions for events /activities
	· Community Roadshow on 19th February 11.30-3pm at Verdon St Recreation Centre.  BNDfC will have a stall at this event as the Physical Environment & Safety Resident Forum.
· Bob Worm at GCA is available for consultation.  His job is to offer advice around events.  Contact him on 2440353 or enquiries@greencityaction.org.uk
· An Environment Day will take place on 20th May 2007.  
	

	10. AOB
	JS brought up CASAC Burglary Reduction, a scheme that has been very successful in Leeds and is looking to expand.  BT and JS will consider possibilities.  The website is www.casac.org.uk for the group to look at.  It was suggested that CASAC should contact SCEDU for assistance.
	BT/JS
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